Tamara R. Ross

From: Rosemary Thurston <missoulathurstons@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 6:24 AM

To: Tamara R. Ross

Subject: Meeting March 24th at 4PM Mid-field

|Externa| Email: Treat links and attachments with caution.

Tamara,

| am wondering if you have thought about the logistics of having this meeting.
1.0Leary doesn't go across the field, so access has to be down Mary Jane.

2. Mary Jane is a 2 lane road without any parking.

3. There is a fence on the east side of the field abutting Hellgate Meadows, so you would have to walk around through
Hellgate Village and construction on Mary Jane to get there.

4. Or you could drive around and park in the Pleasant View neighborhood and then walk down Mary Jane. | think those
residents would appreciate that.

5. Once you get there you can stand on the sidewalk or you could stand in the potential mud where utility pipes have
been put down to the side of the sidewalk.

6. Or you might be able to stand around in the goose poop as it is a very popular place in the spring and fall for the
geese. (iam being facetious, but it is true.)

I'm wondering why you didn't schedule this meeting at Hellgate School. That is where most of the meetings have
been. Everyone knows where it is. It is easy access with parking and dry on the feet.

| am sure a lot of people have questions regarding the development that you are proposing so we appreciate the
opportunity to see what is going on and ask questions.

Thank you,
Rosemary Thurstonl



